

Enjoy a festive holiday season, and have a happy and successful New Year.

Todd Smith, MPP

Prince Edward - Hastings Unit #3 - 81 Millennium Parkway, P.O. Box 575 Belleville, Ontario K8N 5B2 Telephone: 613.962.1144

Toll Free: 877.536.6248 Fax: 613.969.6381





Specializing in Hard-To-Get Parts

Auto Wreckers, New and Used Parts, Auto Service www.minakersautoparts.ca



South Bay U.C.W.



On Wednesday, November 12, the ladies met at South Bay United Church hall at 12 noon to partake of a pot luck lunch which had been missed at the October meeting. In the absence of president Sandra, Maureen capably commandeered the meeting. She opened the meeting with a tribute to all who have served to keep our country free. A poem on kindness extended this thought.

U.C.W. purpose, theme hymn and the Lord's Prayer followed.

Carol's devotional continued with the theme of service by all who fought in the World Wars. We were reminded that almost 66,000 Canadians paid with their lives. McCrea's poignant poem, In Flanders Fields reminded us of the traumas suffered by both sides in these wars. We were treated by Carol singing, Let There Be Peace On Earth accompanied by Verna Hertz on piano. Thank you, ladies, for reminding us once more.

Roll call was answered with a short fall story with sixteen sick calls also being made.

The September minutes were read with one correction made.

Treasurer Joyce reported almost \$400 raised for Hospice with our coffee party. Donations of money are going to the food bank, Prince Edward County Memorial Hospital, Children's Aid and the South Marysburgh Mirror. Alternatives for Women will get a donation of toiletries. We will decide the amount donated to our church in December.

Joyce had an interesting program about her father, Ernie Franklin, as he was connected during World War II. She knew he was a banker but she found out many things about him that she hadn't known before.

The meeting closed with our U.C.W. prayer.

The South Marysburgh Mirror

December 2014 Volume 28, Number 11

Published monthly by Steve Ferguson, 3032 County Road 10, PO Box 64, Milford, ON KOK 2PO

E: themirror@kos.net

W: www.southmarysburghmirror.com

ISSN Number 1181-6333 (Print Edition) ISSN Number 2292-5708 (Online Edition)

Submissions to The Mirror are welcome through regular mail or e-mail! Letters, advertisements, articles, photos or other submissions must be accompanied by the author or creator's name, street & (if applicable) email address and telephone number. All claims and opinions expressed are those of the individual writers and advertisers, not of The South Marysburgh Mirror or its publisher. All submissions are subject to editing where necessary. We reserve the right to reject or edit letters, articles and advertisements.

Copies of The South Marysburgh Mirror are distributed at the beginning of each month to Books & Company, Scott's Store and Thorne's Variety in Picton; 'the store' in Cherry Valley; the Black River Cheese Company; Gilmour's Meat Shop in Rossmore, and to all public libraries and elsewhere in Prince Edward County.

Please patronize The Mirror's advertisers without whom the paper couldn't be published.